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   Eagle Bend North Homeowners Association

PO Box 1393 ( Bigfork, MT 59911 ( (406) 837-4536

www.eaglebendnorth.com
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

Thursday September 11, 2008

JES MANAGEMENT, INC. CONFERENCE ROOM 9:00 AM
I. Call to order and establish a quorum – the meeting was called to order at 9:00 AM.  Board members present were President, Barb Henry; Vice-President, Myron Achenbach, Secretary / Treasurer, Vince Taylor, Tim Ryan, Ron Cofer, John Horning and Bugsy Yarbrough.  Also present was Past President, Jim Sewell and Past Vice-President, Patti Rice and Business Manager, Jessica Glazier from JES Management, Inc.

II. Approval of minutes of July 29, 2008 Board meeting; July 31, 2008 Annual Meeting and July 31, 2008 Board meeting – upon motion and second the Board unanimously approved the minutes from all meetings. 
III. Treasurer’s Report – Jessica reviewed the Treasurer’s report.  The Association’s total equity is currently $61,169.44.  This equity is comprised in the following funds:  Operating Fund - $25, 890.56; Common Area Development Fund - $1,777.91; Road Reserve Fund - $25,500.19; General Reserve Fund - $8,000.78.
IV. Establish Committees – President, Barb Henry stated she would like to establish the following committees to facilitate achieving the Board of Directors goals for the Association in the upcoming year. 
i. Architectural – Carl Henry will continue to serve as the committee chair and will be assisted by Tim Ryan and Terry Hansen.
ii. Landscape – Sherri Ryan and Bugsy Yarbrough will serve on the landscape committee.  The landscape committee will serve to oversee the common area landscaping as well as the landscaping requirements of individual homeowners.  The Board discussed the possibility of implementing a compliance list.  The list would be comprised of homes that have been identified as having items that are currently not in compliance with our governing documents.  It was discussed that homeowners would be notified of the non compliant items and would have the opportunity to remedy the item.  Homes that remain non compliant will be kept on the list and notification of non compliance will be shared with title companies at the time they request dues information for a home sale.  The Board will further investigate and discuss this issue.
iii. Social – the social committee will serve jointly with the Eagle Bend Social Committee.  Bugsy Yarbrough agreed to assist the Eagle Bend committee member, David Berman.  The committee organizes three joint events; two dinners, one in the spring and one in the fall and a holiday brunch in December.
iv. Road – Tim Ryan volunteered to serve on the committee and will ask Dave Hilde if he is willing to volunteer.  This committee will serve to oversee the regular annual maintenance of the roads as well as propose a long term plan for the roadways in Eagle Bend North.
v. Governing Documents Revisions – Jim Sewell, Patti Rice and Barb Henry volunteered to serve on the committee.  Barb will contact Beth Kahanek and see if she is willing to volunteer.  Jessica indicated that she had proposed revisions from the past that were never implemented that the committee may want to review.
vi. Reserve Study – Vince Taylor will serve on the committee to provide an evaluation as to the long term reserves needed to maintain the association amenities and a proposed schedule for such maintenance.  
V. Architectural Review Committee update – Committee Chair, Carl Henry provided a report.  
i. Lot 3 & 4 –the committee required the owner to resubmit new plans with the modified elevations and the modified landscape plan as both of these items have not been built as per the original submission.  The committee also reviewed the necessary irrigation with owners.  

ii. 105 Golden Bear Drive – several complaints have been received regarding items being hung from the balcony railing of the unit.   A letter was sent from the management office and then from Association legal counsel indicating that the owner may not at any time use the railing to hang items.  The owner continues to hang items on a regular basis.  Jessica will contact the owner via telephone to attempt to resolve this issue.
iii. 209 Bridger Drive – construction is in progress on an interior remodel.   There is a large dumpster that has been in place in the driveway for an extended period of time and does not appear to be being used regularly. Based upon the fact that the dumpster was not approved by the Architectural Committee a letter will be sent to the owners indicating that the dumpster needs to be removed and approval needs to be granted for replacement if it is still necessary.
iv. Utility Boxes – it was pointed out by a homeowner that the utility boxes in the common areas are not enclosed and that screening of utility meters on individual homes is a requirement.  The board discussed the difference in the appropriate screening of utility boxes on individual homes as opposed to open common areas.  Some of the options discussed were utilizing a rounded screen wall or landscaping to screen the common area utility boxes.  The landscape committee will work with the Architectural Committee on this item.

v. 100 Levi Court – the Committee approved landscape improvements that appear to be complete. 
vi. Ward – a new request has been submitted to remove the deck and replace it with a patio.  This request is pending approval until a representative from the townhome board has the opportunity to review and approve.
VI. Old Business

i. Road Repairs – Tim and Jessica will be meeting with the contractor next week.
VII. New Business

i. Review management contract and job description – Barb thought it would be helpful for the Board members to review the job description and familiarize themselves with the duties of the management company.  Jessica will email a copy of the proposed contract for the upcoming year to the Board of Directors for review.
ii. Board meeting information handouts – Barb asked Board members if they would be willing to print the agenda and handouts for the meeting that are emailed to them a week in advance from home and bring them with them to the meeting in an effort to save paper and copy costs.  The Board members agreed. 
iii. Snow Removal bid – the Board unanimously approved the contract from Bigfork Earth Movers for a two year term at a 10% discount.  A notice will be placed in the newsletter and a broadcast message through SenEarthCo will be sent out reminding owners to stake their lawn and sprinkler areas for the snowplow contractors in an effort to avoid damage.  
iv. 2009 Budget – Vince Taylor and Myron Achenbach will work with Jessica to put together a proposed budget for 2009 for the Board to review at their November Board meeting.  The committee will meet prior to October 10th.  
VIII. Other Business 
i. Record Retention – Jim Sewell stated that he believes it is important to maintain construction plans and material samples in the unit files for each lot and suggested that the management office and committee work with homeowners submitting plans to provide and electronic version so that it can feasibly be maintained in each file.
IX. Next Board meeting 
i. November meeting - Thursday November 13th 9:00 AM.  
ii. Conference calling procedures – in the email Jessica sends out a week in advance with the agenda and handouts she will include the conference call phone number and call in procedures for Board members to utilize the conference call option if they are unable to attend in person.
X. Adjournment – there being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 10:30AM.    
XI. Executive Session
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